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Date: March 29, 2024  

To: President’s Cabinet 

From: Steve Perez, President 

Subject:  2024-24 Annual Budget Operating Fund Call 

To facilitate the budget planning process for Chico State, I am requesting each division complete the 2024-
25 Annual Operating Fund Budget Call based upon the budget assumptions and scenario recommended 
by the University Budget Committee (UBC). Please return your completed files to Seema Sehrawat by April 
24, 2024. 

Chico State Budget Outlook and Planning Assumptions 
The State of California is facing significant budget challenges. As such, the Governor has proposed 
delaying the funding to support the Compact with the California State University. The Governor has 
proposed to resume the Compact for the 2025-26 fiscal year and make up for the 2024-25 delay in 
ongoing funding. California State University plans to use one-time funding for the next fiscal year to make 
up for the lack of Compact funding from the State. We can thus plan as if the Compact is being funded. 

Chico State enrollment is well below our funded in-state undergraduate FTES target of 15,560. Given the 
recalibration plan of the California State University, since FTES is more than 10% below our funded target, 
our target will be reduced by 3% and our state funding allocation will be reduced by the funding associated 
with that number of students. In the subsequent two years, Chico State faces additional reductions of 5% 
to our FTES target and the associated funding, if enrollment doesn’t meet thresholds of being no more than 
7% and 5%, respectively, below our funded FTES target. 

The budget projections for the next three years are based on the following assumptions: 
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These are relatively conservative and realistic assumptions for our sources and uses of general funds. 
Given this information, we are projecting the following for the next three years: 

The budget outlook for Chico State for the next fiscal year projects a deficit of $16.8M that grows to 
nearly $32M in the 2026-27 fiscal year. The projected deficit is predominantly the result of a structural 
deficit of over $9M in the 2023/24 fiscal year, projected increased costs, and insufficient increase in 
funding sources to cover the projected cost increases. 

There are currently many unknowns surrounding the campus budget allocations in future years. It is 
important to remember that these initial estimates are forecasts and may change as circumstances 

              



change. Despite this uncertainty, we must make plans based on the information we have. 

2024-25 Budget Call 
For the 2024-25 fiscal year, the campus is preparing for a deficit of over $16.8M that will grow to $32M 
in the 2026-27 fiscal year. The University Budget Committee has recommended that we plan to 
eliminate the funding shortfall by the 2026-27 fiscal year with planned reductions to division allocations 
of 5% each year for the next three years. This is a wise recommendation as it leads to fiscal stability by 
the 2026-27 fiscal year and strategically utilizes our reserves to help smooth this transition. The 
transition will be difficult. The three-year glide path allows for strategic decision making, natural 
separations due to attrition, generation of new revenues to alleviate the need for reductions, and 
thoughtful support of our students and colleagues. 

This plan requires the use of our reserves. However, due to wise campus budgeting in the past, we have 
sufficient reserves to make this possible. As of June 30, 2023, the campus had over $200M in cash on 
hand (Chico State Reserves). Much of these funds are restricted for particular uses as described in the 
link above. Of these reserves, we have over $50M held for use during economic uncertainties. We plan 
to utilize these reserves during this three-year glide path. 

Therefore, we are asking the divisions to prepare for a budget reduction scenario for the 2024-25 fiscal 
year including: 

• A decrease to each division’s budget allocation totaling $10M
• This equates to roughly a 5% reduction in general fund division allocations

No budget lines are exempt from review or change. To make optimal use of resources, it is critical that 
we distinguish one-time expenditure needs from on-going baseline costs and that we manage both 
strategically. This will ensure to the greatest extent that we are funding ongoing costs and can 
strategically invest in one-time opportunities and costs with one-time funds. 

When developing budget plans, divisions should consider operational efficiencies and cost-effective 
measures that can be implemented to reduce the impact to program areas. We will consistently work to 
focus our resources and effort on what we must do to support our priorities. 

To answer the 2024-25 Annual Operating Fund Budget Call, divisions must develop a balanced budget 
for the next fiscal year incorporating all sources of funds including: Operating fund allocation, all other 
sources of funds, and not using more that 25% of division operating fund reserves. 

Divisions will submit budget plans including planning: 
• scenarios
• reserve expenditure plans
• and narratives that include assumptions, priorities, and impacts of the budget scenario to the 
president.

The budget plans developed by divisions will be used to help determine division allocations of baseline 
general fund operating funds for the 2024-25 fiscal year. Please contact the Budget Office for questions 
on (1) pre-populated numbers in the scenario file, (2) compensation estimates, or (3) assistance in 
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 completing your 2024-25 amounts. Your pre-populated division budget plan files will be sent to you 
after the distribution of this memo. 
 
It should be noted that this plan is based on multi-year projections and assumptions. As we move into 
the future, these projections and assumptions will likely be adjusted and thus we will need to adjust 
the multi-year plan. As additional information regarding the state, California State University, and the 
Chico State budget becomes available, we will provide updates to incorporate changes into the budget 
planning process. Divisions are responsible for informing their departments of the latest developments 
and budget updates as they unfold. 




